October 21, 2007
Nancy Sherburne
Co-Chair AB SpEd PAC

10 Heritage Road

Acton, MA  01720

Paul Clough

Co-Chair AB SpEd PAC 

52 Washington Street

Acton, MA  01720

Dear Nancy and Paul:

Thank you for taking the time to write your letter to the Acton Boxborough Regional School Committee and Nancy for taking the time to address the committee at our last meeting on October 4th.  Please excuse my tardiness in addressing your issue.  The concerns you raised are important to our community and my tardiness should not be reflected on that importance.

When I first joined the school committee, I was the liaison to the Acton-Boxborough (AB) SpEd PAC.  During one of the first meetings that I attended, I was deeply troubled with the negativity and the hostility that was directed toward the Pupil Services team.  That negativity eventually brought the previous AB SpEd PAC to its demise and steered the Boxborough community to start their own SpEd PAC.  

After speaking with Liza Huber and Dr. Sandy Daigneault on the work you have done to revamp and revitalize the AB SpEd PAC, I must thank you and congratulate you for your hard work to turn around the advisory committee into a resource for the community and the Pupil Services team.  It is gratifying to know that we have parents who are committed to helping our SpEd students succeed in school and be prepared to succeed in life.

From my perspective, the AB SpEd PAC serves two very important functions: first as an advisory committee to the parents and greater AB community and second as an input mechanism for the Pupil Services team.  As an advisory committee, the PAC provides information, feedback, guidance, expertise, and resources to those parents and members within the community.  This is particularly important for parents who may have recently found out their child is in need of special education services.  I would strongly encourage the AB SpEd PAC to continue to reach out to the Acton-Boxborough community to provide their advisory service.  Liza Huber in her letter to you provided the contacts of each school’s newsletter coordinator.  I agree with Liza that the PAC should take advantage of these communication vehicles to increase its exposure to the community.  I believe you will reach a wider audience than if you limited yourself to the Pupil Services newsletter.

The second function of the SpEd PAC is to provide input to the Pupil Services team.  I say provide input versus serve as an advisory committee to the Pupil Services team because Pupil Services has no legal obligation to accept input from the PAC.  Liza and her team have worked closely with the PAC and I hope that continues.  I know you would like to provide more than just input to the Pupil Services team, but I do not believe that is feasible.  As a result I would not support the PAC sending out a second communication to families to balance and provide context for the survey results.  Instead, providing feedback to Pupil Service as you have done I believe is the appropriate course of action.

 I hope that decision will not deter you from serving as a resource to the community and expanding your outreach further.  I would also like to encourage the AB SpEd PAC to continue to work with the Pupil Services team to provide input to them.  Both groups serve the same goal; to insure that our children are educationally successful.  

Thank you again for your letter and support.  If you have any questions or comments regarding my letter or other matters please feel free to contact me or come to a school committee meeting.

Best regards,


Bruce Sabot

Chairperson

Acton-Boxborough Regional School Committee

